
 

JOINT CULTURAL, COMMUNITY AND SENIOR CENTER AD HOC 

COMMITTEE/BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

Tuesday, July 17, 2018 @ 7:30 P.M. 
Chaminade College Preparatory – Condon Center 2nd Floor 

23241 W. Cohasset Street, West Hills, CA 91304 

APPROVED 
 

Committee Chair Steve Randall called the meeting to order at 7:37 PM.    

 

Committee members in attendance were: Steve Randall, Char Rothstein, Dan Brin, Faye Barta, Joan Trent, Ron 

Sobel, Myrl Schreibman, and Ivan Blume. Reeyan Raynes also attended. A quorum was established. 

 

The June 19, 2018 meeting minutes were approved as amended. 

 

Steve Randall advised that the Corporate Pointe leasing agent was willing to present a proposal for the purchase 

of land there to be used for a community center. Ivan presented a spreadsheet with the seven Corporate Pointe 

parcel sites that included the estimated cost of land based upon a title search. Char reported that Thermo Fisher 

would not be operational for several more months. They will then explore space to see if any is available for our 

community center. There was discussion of whether the old established 501c3 was still operational. Myrl said 

he would look into starting a new one. 

 

Marge stated that she has been posting online seeking volunteers to help promote senior activities.  Response 

has been non-existent except for Ron Sobel. Faye Barta stated that the information could be sent out through 

neighborhood watch groups. Ron Sobel stated that October 1st would be International Music Day and suggested 

tying into it with a promotion for our community center. Reeyan stated that a walking club promoted by the 

WHNC might be a good way to meet stakeholders at a park in West Hills, take a walk and discuss community 

center programs, etc. 

 

Steve advised that working with the Valley Jewish Community Center would be beneficial since Jerry Wayne 

has already established groups and classes that could easily be dropped into our community center. Steve 

offered to do an emailing to his stakeholder contact list and said he could ask Bob Brostoff to do the same with 

his list. Steve R and Dan Brin said they would set up a meeting with a contact at Shomrei Torah to inquire into 

the possible use of the former Ivy Academia site as a possible location for the community center. Joan Trent 

stated that a bus tour might be a good promotional tool for the community center. 

 

Reeyan stated that he has a contact person to help with the establishment of a dog park and said he would 

forward that information to Tony Brosamle and Olivia Naturman. 

 

Steve adjourned the meeting at 8:35 PM. 

 

The next meeting of this committee is scheduled for August 21, 2018, 7:30 PM, at Chaminade Condon Center. 


